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editorial
“Wh«reas training has been denied 

the existing bubllcatlons, the Journal 
questions the propriety of 
establishing a radio station, without 
establishing a training program that 
would benefit not only the
Cubileations and broadcasting media,.

ut the entire University 
community.”
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Food service 
committee

Miss AKPsi
hears gripes wins Miss 49er

by peggy Caldwell
Student and faculty gourmets 

who have complaints about the 
food service at UNCC will soon be 
able to express their gripes and 
suggestions on detailed forms to 
be reviewed by the Campus Food 
Service Committee. The 
Committee, which held its 1970 
organizational meeting on 
November 11, will soon install 
suggestion boxes in both 
cafeterias to serve as outlets for 
diners to air gripes in the current 
attack on SAGA.

The Committee, chaired by Dr. 
Larry Bostian, directed the 
complaints and ideas that they 
had received to Mr. Bill Ernest, 
SAGA Director of Food Services. 
Complying with complaints left 
over from last year, Mr. Ernest 
agreed to extend the lunch hour 
to 1:30 on Tuesday and Thursday 
and to serve a Continental 
Breakfast from 8:30 to 9:00 each 
morning.

Problems discussed at the 
meeting include poor menu 
selection, too few special meals, 
no meat for breakfast, stale 
desserts, unfair selection of steak 
nights, inadequate milk selection, 
and short meal schedules. Most of 
the gripes concern the residence 
halls’ cafeteria; the Committee has 
received no real complaints on the 
food itself from the commuter 
students.

As may be seen in the cafeteria.

apparently the dissatisfaction 
expressed by the Food Service 
Committee and by other 
interested individuals has effected 
results in many cases.

Instead of being only a 
complaint-review organization, 
the Food Service Committee 
wants this year to serve more as 
an advisor to SAGA, offering 
suggestions concerning the food 
service in order that SAGA may 
better satisfy the students.

The members of the Committee 
plan to investigate the reasons 
why SAGA was chosen to serve 
UNCC and to determine whether 
or not the company is fulfilling its 
contact.

Spring
scheduling

Advising for second semester 
will be held December 7-11.

Any degree student who 
expects to be back next semester 
should participate in order to 
maintain registration priority.

Schedule Booklets are available 
at the registrars office in tire 
Administration Building.

by mike mcculley

For three exciting evenings, thirteen UNCC coeds competed for the 
“nugget” of becoming the first Miss 49er. When the selection was made. 
Miss Sharon L. Ballard had made history.

Sharon, a nineteen year-old hazel-eyed blonde from Charlotte, was 
crowned by Miss Katrina Powell, Miss Kappa Alpha Psi, who aided 
Master of Ceremonies Larry Reid in the pageant.

WPEG airs 
49er games

At least nineteen games on the 
1970-71 49er4)asketball schedule 
will be carried over radio station 
WPEG-FM in Concord.

Coach Bill Foster announced 
that the full home slate of 12 
games and at least seven road 
contests will be carried over the 
powerful station, which is located 
at 97.9 on the FM dial.

Handling the play-by-play will 
be Cam Penfield, a local architect, 
who has had extensive exfierience 
in the sports information and 
broadcasting field. Penfield is a 
former student assistant in sports 
information at Duke University, 
and has broadcast basketball and 
football games for radio station 
WGBG in Greensboro.

As of this date, the only four 
games not scheduled for broadcast 
are the January 2 and 4 contests 
against Toledo and Xavier, and 
the January 25 and 26 games with 
LSU-New Orleans and the 
University of Southern 
Mississippi.

Station manager Charlie Hicks 
of WPEG indicated that if further 
sponsor support is found the full 
23-game slate will be carried on 
the air.

Ron Foster, senior student at 
UNCC, will help with the 
broadcasts for the home games.

M1*8 Sharon Ballard, the ‘Orig­
inal’ Miss 49er.

If your club or 
organization wishes to be 
represented in the 1970-71 
annual, it is necessary for you 
to buy one page ($35.00) or 
two^pages ($70.00). Payment 
mus^ be made first before 
pictures are taken. Particulars 
of how the photograph will 
be taken will be decided by 
the Section Editor and 
photographer.

Sponsoring the pageant in its innaugural year were the brothers of 
Kappa Alpha Psi fraternity.

Sharon, crowned on Friday, November 20, was the representative of 
Alpha Kappa Psi fraternity in the contest. She performed 
song-and-dance from “Your a Good Man, Charlie Brown,” for her 
talent.

The festivities commenced Wednesday night, November 18, with an 
“original” Forty-Niner, Miss Bonnie Cone, welcoming the crowd. The 
contestants competed in costume, swimsuit, and evening gown 
competition^ interlaced with the singing of Cora Pearson, accompanied 
by Bill Lenfesty.

Thursday night the preliminary winners were announced. Brenda 
Glenn won the costume competition with an original Afro outfit. 
Michelle Crawford was the preliminary winner in the swimsuit event, 
while Dianne Vaughn was the winner in evening gown competition.

Friday night capped the event with the announcement of the five 
finalists and concluding competition in each area. Sharon Ballard was 
the preliminary talent winner. Miss Wyietta G. (“KoKo”) Knight was 
named Miss Congeniality by her fellow coeds.

Dianne (Dee Dee) Vaughn was first runner-up in the pageant. Other 
runners-up were: Betsy Carroll, second; Brenda Glenn, third; and 
Michelle Crawford, fourth.

The singing of Cora Pearson, a talented freshman, was only one of 
the talent-studded highliglits of the pageant. Also singing were Don 
Keaton, Bill MeSween, and Eddie Millis. The crowd-pleasing comments 
on the brothers of Kappa Alpha Psi delivered by Larry Reid eased the
wait for the judges’ decision.

No pictures will be taken 
after February 1, 1971.

Please hurry. Time is 
running out.

CONTACT
Any question or payment 

of fees should be directed to:
Donna Stewart 
1109 Sanford Hall 
Ext. 437 •Something there b tiiat doesn’t love a wall, diat wants it A)wn.’ Robert Frost
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Kappa Sigs get a baby bottle?
by siisie sutton

Kappa Sigma fraternity became 
the third fraternity to receive a 
national charter at UNCC. After 
being presented with a certificate 
of installation, the Kappa Sigs 
were presented with the Kappa 
Sig baby bottle.

Kavanaugh said Villanova’s 
Kappa Sigma chapter would have 
liked to maintain possession of 
the bottle that has traveled more 
than 28,000 miles since its first 
presentation in 1966. As he 
handed the bottle over to Willis he 
confessed, “I was going to steal 
it.”

Bonnie Cone and Dean Weston 
welcomed the guests of the 
fraternity brothers which included 
the national worthy grand master 
of Kappa Sigma, Horton Early.

responsibilities, then we have let 
down our forefathers.”

All the guests at the banquet 
were entertained at a cocktail 
party at the Barringer Inn.

Ed Kavanaugh of Villanova 
made the presentation to 
Thurmond Willis the local 
president of Kappa Sigma, after 
reciting a brief history of the baby 
bottle.

A brother of UNCC’s Kappa 
Sigma will present the baby bottle 
to the next chapter of Kappa 
Sigma to be chartered.

Chancellor Colvard, Miss

Early was the keynote speaker 
at the dinner for two hundred. He 
told the Kappa Sigmas that the 
precedents and actions of the 
charter members of Kappa Sigma 
brothers were “not only for 
future generations”. He told the 
audience that if “we as individuals 
refuse to measure up to our
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